EXHIBIT A

Background:  The City entered into an agreement with Multnomah County for the Sellwood Bridge Project in September 6, 2006 and has during the past several months examined the possibilities of replacing or rehabilitating the Sellwood Bridge.  Some of the alternatives under consideration would temporally close the existing bridge during the construction of a replacement bridge. 

At the outset of the study, it was not anticipated that temporary closure of the existing Sellwood Bridge would be necessary.  However, during the course of the development of alternatives, it became evident that the extent of the existing development in the Sellwood neighborhood required consideration of using the existing bridge’s route across the Willamette River. 

This temporary closure would change the existing travel pattern of bridge users.  It is anticipated that some of the traffic would be redirected to the Ross Island Bridge, the closest alternative crossing of the Willamette River.  This increase traffic, particularly in the peak periods, would decrease the level of service on the bridge and perhaps alter traffic volumes on the Hawthorn and Morrison Bridges.

The extent and magnitude of this temporary construction will affect the movement of goods and services with the city and county and directly affect the Sellwood and Mooreland neighborhoods.  

To prepare the Draft Environment Impact Statement (DEIS) for the Sellwood Bridge Project, it is necessary to anticipate the impacts that may result from the construction of the alternatives under consideration.  This document needs to consider the affects of temporarily closing the existing Sellwood Bridge. 

Scope of Work: The City will prepare a transportation modeling analysis that will describe traffic volumes for AM and PM, two (2) hour peak periods for other Willamette River bridges (Ross Island, Hawthorne, Morrison, Burnside and Steel) for the case WITHOUT a Sellwood Bridge, for base year 2005 and for projected 2035 traffic volumes.  The City will provide O/D patterns and daily VMT and VHD volumes to the County.

Anticipated Staff and Level of Effort: Ningsheng Zhou, Senior Planning and Modeling Specialist, will be responsible for conducting the transportation modeling for this study. John Gilliam, Policy Planning Supervisor, will oversee the work and assist in the presentation of the final report.  It is anticipated that the report will require:

STAFF
HOURS
RATE
AMOUNT

Ningsheng Zhou
48
$ 59.40
$ 2,851.20
John Gillam
10
$ 68.46
$    684.60


TOTAL
$ 3,535.80
The terms of this intergovernmental agreement shall be from June 9, 2006 to January 31, 2008.

All other terms and conditions shall remain unchanged and in full force and effect.

